
 

HPC e-Bulletin 4 September 2020

Kia ora koutou 
Dear Parents and Whānau 
 
Thanks for your cooperation with enabling Alert Level 3 students to return on Monday of this week so that 
these students could meet with teachers on a small group basis. Well done to those students who 
continued to do their best through a challenging situation under a further lockdown. 
 
Senior Reports: Senior progress reports and a credit update were handed out yesterday to students.  We 
are not holding any formal parent interviews, but if you would like to contact a teacher or make an 
appointment, please contact your child’s River Guide. Reports will be available online via the parent portal 
today from midday.  
 
Girls’ Rugby Jersey Raffle: The draw date of the raffle is now Thursday, 10 September 2020. Can all 
students please return raffle books as soon as possible. 
 
Catch-up Day: Friday, 11 September is a catch up day. This day is set aside particularly for those who 
need to catch up on assessments or work.  Students and parents / whānau will be notified of those who 
need to attend. Other students may attend for extra tutorial time with their teachers but are not required 
to. Buses will run as normal.  
 
Tutorials: A number of senior tutorials are being run as part of our Step it Up programme on a Thursday 
afternoon. We are gathering information regarding further tutorials and will put this in our next e-Bulletin 
and also on our website What’s Happening page. 
 
No Spectator Sport: As under Sport Waikato rules, No Spectator Sport is continuing. While we 
acknowledge that parents and whānau would much rather be able to attend games, our priority is to 
continue as many sports as we can so that students get some kind of a winter season.  Where we can, we 
are arranging live streaming of games. Thanks again for your cooperation with this.  
 
Winter/Summer Uniform Change-over: Our uniform change-over period (from 
winter to summer uniform) will start on Monday, 14 September (beginning of week 9 
of Term 3) and will run until Friday, 23 October (end of week 2 of Term 4). This gives 
families / whānau 6 weeks to sort out their children’s summer uniform. From Tuesday, 
27 October all students must be in full summer uniform. During the change-over period 
students may wear either winter or summer uniform and not a combination of both, 
e.g. a scarf with sandals. Included here is an image of the only acceptable summer 
sandals. 
 
Paeroa Community Support Trust: Breakaway Holiday Programme for 11 – 17 year olds. Monday, 28 

September – Friday 2 October and Monday 5 October – Friday 9 October, 9am – 3pm. FREE, limited 
spaces. Register online at: Enrolmy.com/pcst-community-programs. 
 
Free 4 week cooking class being held at the Carehouse Building on Tuesdays 5.30 – 7.30pm. First class 
starts 13th October. Register online at: Enrolmy.com/pcst-community-programs. 
 
Ngaire Harris 
PRINCIPAL 


